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Philip Oliver, President 
Industrial Metal Coating 
6070 Eighteen Mile Road 
Sterling Heights, Michigan 48314 
 
Dear Phillip Oliver: 
 
This letter is in reference to your Permit to Install (PTI) application, identified as 
No. APP-2022-0276, State Registration Number N5145.  The application was received 
on October 28, 2022, for secondary chamber afterburners on two burn-off ovens, to 
update the parameters for the e-coat oven stacks, and for a nuisance minimization plan 
for the facility located at 6070 Eighteen Mile Road in Sterling Heights, Michigan. 
 
Review of your PTI application is complete.  We have announced a public comment 
period, as required by state and federal regulations, on the intent of the Michigan 
Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE) to approve the proposed 
permit.  The public comment period will begin on March 14, 2023 and will end on April 28, 
2023.  An informational session and public hearing have been scheduled on April 13, 
2023; however, they will be held only if requested by April 6, 2023.  You may submit 
comments during the comment period and are encouraged to appear at the informational 
session and public hearing, if held, on behalf of your PTI application. 
 
After resolving any issues raised during the public comment period and/or the hearing, a 
final decision will be made on your PTI application. 
 
Enclosed are copies of the proposed permit conditions, “Notice of Air Pollution Comment 
Period and Public Hearing,” “Proposed Project Summary,” and the “Technical Fact Sheet” 
regarding our analysis of your proposed project. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.  You may call me on April 7, 
2023, to determine if a hearing was requested. 
 
 Sincerely, 
  
  
  
 Jacob Young, Environmental Engineer 

General Manufacturing/Chemical Process Unit 
 Permit Section , Air Quality Division 
 517-582-5218 
 YoungJ30@Michigan.gov 
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Enclosures 
cc/enc:   Senator Michael Webber 
 Representative Thomas Kuhn 
 Mayor Michael C. Taylor, City of Sterling Heights 
 Melanie D. Ryska, Clerk, City of Sterling Heights 
 Anthony G. Forlini, Macomb County Clerk 
 Genevieve Damico, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 5 
 Constantine Blathras, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 5 
 Travis Boeskool, Legislative Liaison, EGLE 
 Hugh McDiarmid Jr, Communications Manager, EGLE 
 Regina Strong, Environmental Justice Public Advocate, EGLE 
 Jill Greenberg, Public Information Officer, EGLE 
 Joyce Zhu, EGLE 
 
 
 
 
 

 


